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The submissions on this file and the Inspector's report were considered at a Board

meeting held on 16/04/2025.

The Board decided, as set out in the following Order, that

WHEREAS a question has arisen as to whether works undertaken to

maintain/improve the existing wastewater treatment system at Armada

Hotel is or is not development or is or is not exempted development? The

maintenance/improvement works comprised of the replacement of the

wastewater treatment plant

AND WHEREAS Armada Hotel Holdings Ltd requested a declaration on

this question from Clare County Council and the Council did not issue a

declaration

AND WHEREAS Clare County Council referred this declaration for review

to An Bord Pleanala on the 16th day of February, 2024

AND WHEREAS An Bord Pleanala, in considering the nature of the

question is satisfied that the referral should not be considered by it

NOW THEREFORE An Bord Pleanala, in exercise of the powers conferred

on it by section 138(1) of the Planning and Development Act, 2000, as

amended, hereby dismiss the said referral under subsection (1)(b)(ii) of
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Section 138 of the said Act, based on the reasons and considerations set

out below

qb
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Reasons and Considerations

The Board is satisfied that, in the particular circumstances, the
appeal/referral should not be further considered by it having regard to –

(i) the nature of the appeal (including any question which in the Board’s
opinion is raised by the appeal/referral), or

(ii) any previous permission which in its opinion is relevant.

The referral relates the replacement of the wastewater treatment plant

which was previously deemed not to be exempted development under

Clare County Council Reference R21/38. The Board note that the previous

determination of Clare County Council in relation to substantially the same

question and in respect of the same land has been declared as

development which is not exempted development and there has been no

change in the question, planning facts or circumstances since the previous

determination was made that would have relevance to the referral case

now before the board . The Board is, therefore, satisfied that, in particular

circumstances, the referral should not be further considered by it.

Board Member: Date: 16/04/2025
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